
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES

WEDNESDAY PRAYER MEETING - Armstrong Hall as 
well as on Zoom at 7pm. Meeting ID: 519 552 6863; 
Passcode: pray3r

FOR PRIVATE PRAYER REQUESTS, please 
place them in the Prayer Box or you can email
STANBOROUGHPRAYS@GMAIL.COM

PRAYER MINISTRY will be starting the 40 days of 
prayer and devotion on 21st November at 6am. All 
are welcome to join the prayer team to read and 
meditate for 40 days from 6am to 6:30am.

FAMILY SERVICE
Announcements - Louis Guenin

Welcome - Adewale Ademuyiwa & Caroline Perry
Introit

Call to Worship - 6 ‘Praise to the Lord’
(1st Verse only)

Invocation - Louis Guenin
Hymn 722 - ‘What a Friend We Have in Jesus’

Tithes & Off erings - Louis Guenin
Special Item - “No Greater Love”

- Adewale Ademuyiwa
Children’s Story - Caroline Perry

Hymn  709 - ‘I Need Thee Every Hour’
Family Prayer - Caroline Perry

Scripture Reading: Ecclesiastes 1:12-18
- Corina Popa

Sermon - “How to Maintain Balance in 
Difficult Times” - Adewale Ademuyiwa

Hymn 702 - ‘God will Take of You’
Benediction - Adewale Ademuyiwa

Postlude

PARALLEL SERVICE - 11AM - CEDAR SYCAMORE
Pathfinders

UPCOMING PREACHERS (FAMILY SERVICE)
November 26 – Vanesa Pizzuto
December 3 – Pastor Terry Messenger

UPCOMING PREACHERS (PARALLEL)
November 26 – Pastor James Shepley
December 3 – T Van den Brook

Welcome - & Opening Prayer
Opening Hymn: NAH 673 -
All things bright and beautiful

Broadcasting Facilitator: Marlene Levy 
Panel: Catherine Phiri, Anna Papaioannou, Erna 
Herteliu, Milimo Mumbo
Teachers: Volker Herkner, Bheki T. Moyo

“A cheerful heart is good medicine,
but a crushed spirit dries up the bones.”

Proverbs 17:22

PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER
tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267

PASTOR JAMES SHEPLEY
jshepley@secadventist.org.uk - 07595 288833

STANBOROUGH CENTRE
Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431

STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC
info@spcm.org.uk

TREASURY DEPARTMENT
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org
CHURCH CLERK - Milimo Mumbo

milimo.mumbo@outlook.com - 07508 569757
BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM

jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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On the 25th of November Young Adults will be 
hosting our first ever Vespers at 7pm.

There will be a young adult Christmas banquet 
happening in December. More details to follow.

Sabbath school for ages 18 -30+ takes place every 
Sabbath in the maple room. Starts at 10am.

Stanborough Park Church has a position open for 
a new Children/Youth Ministry volunteer for 12 -24 
months. Applications on vividfaith.com/VFC9RR

PLEASE PRAY FOR
- Our members who are hospitalised.
- Families who are facing challenges from cancer, 
COVID, other health issues and recent bereavement.
- God to guide our Government in helping families 
to cope with the extreme economic crises we are 
experiencing in the United Kingdom.
- A resolution to the conflict between Russia and Ukraine.
- The Requests in the Prayer Box. Remember you 
can place private Prayer Requests in the Prayer Box.
- The Leaders and teachers of all our Adventist 
institutions especially Stanborough Primary and 
Secondary Schools.
- The teenagers who are missing that they will be 
found and also the safety of our children.
- Pastor Augustus Lawrence, his son Nathanael 
and their family as they mourn the death of Barbara 
Lawrence.

ADVANCE NOTICE: The Annual Toy Service will take 
place on Sabbath December 10. Your gifts of toys 
for disadvantaged children and toiletries for their 
parents will be more needed this year than ever, so 
please start thinking about what you will be able to 
contribute. Thank you.

CHRISTMAS GIFTS, BOOK AND CRAFT FAIR: On 
Sunday 20th November from 11-3pm at Stanborough 
Centre. Charity sale for Watford Peace Hospice.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

CHURCH CAR PARK: Stanborough Park is blessed 
with decent parking facilities and efforts have been 
made to help further by marking out parking spaces 
on the hard areas of the car park for the vehicles 
of those attending church. Vehicles may also park 
at the very top of the rear car park as closely as 
possible to the boundary. Wherever you park, please 
do so considerately within marked bays and not in 
roadways, giving priority to those who need to park 
close to the church.
Do not use the disabled spaces if you are not a 
blue badge holder. Two new spaces have been 
created, designated for wheelchair users and unless 
that applies, do not park in those areas.
Once the car park is full, please be kind enough 
to park in the overflow car park at the BUC or in 
nearby roads, most of which do not have restrictions 
on parking. Thank you for your consideration and 
cooperation in this.

URGENT APPEAL FOR VOLUNTEERS for the 
Adventurer club, we need 2 willing volunteers to 
support in 2 of our classes alongside the other 
counsellors. Please contact Megan Joseph 
Adventurer Director - at 07944144825 as soon as 
possible letting her know you are willing to help

YOUNG ADULT NOTES:
Women Young adult Potluck on the 26th of 
November at 1:30 pm.  All young adult women 18 
and over are welcome to the potluck to meet other 
women at Stanbrough Church! We will be meeting in 
the Williams hall.

Christian Karaoke Night on Saturday 26th 
November, at 8pm at Cedar Sycamore. Free 
admission, refreshments for sale. Upon arrival, 
people will be able to choose a song to perform from 
the list we will have prepared, if they would like to, 
there is no obligation to sing, they can just come 
and enjoy the show. We will have many surprises 
prepared for those who join us. Invite friends and 
family, and youth ministries 18+ from other churches.

MEMBERS/BUSINESS MEETING Sunday 20th 
November at 7pm. No departmental reports required. 
This will be a brainstorming session looking at 
planning for our church in the next couple of years. 
Your input is vital and welcome. We are particularly 
looking for input from those who were not available 
for the last meeting with the board. Because of the 
nature of this meeting, there will be no zoom facility. 

THE FLOWERS at church are given in loving memory 
of Frances Johnson (formerly Gammon) by her family. 
Frances served at the Trans European Division for 
many years before her recent retirement.

FELLOWSHIP LUNCH on 3rd December at 1pm in 
the Cedar/Sycamore room.  Places are limited, to 
book please email fellowshiplunch7@gmail.com 
as soon as possible and by Friday 25th November 
at the latest. Bookings will be confirmed by email.  
Please check for a reply as people will be notified 
once places are full.

WE ARE SAD TO ANNOUNCE the passing of Mary 
Shields. Mary was a member at SPC for many years 
before she relocated to Ireland with her family. Let us 
keep Neville and her children in our prayers.

LARCH ROOM FROM 28.11.22, the Larch room 
will be out of commission and inaccessible while 
building and refurbishment works take place in 
the room. Efforts have been made to give advance 
notice to known users of the Larch room. However, if 
there are any questions, please speak to Bernell on: 
0797 970 8086.

MERIDEN FOOD BANK needs your help. Can you 
please donate: A bag of fruit and/or vegetables; 
non-perishable food; baby items; toiletries; For 
information, please contact Annalisa Molteni via 
email annalisa.buraglio@gmail.com or via text 
message at 07425785763. You can also pop in at the 
Meriden Community Centre -WD25 9ET on Fridays 
from 9am till 12noon.


